Information for the éity of Warren
Champion Meter Pit
Trumbull County Sanitary Engineers

March 14, 2018

As stated in the March 9, 2018 email from Bill Durst to Bob Stahl the Trumbull County Sanitary
Engineers Office would have no objection to continue using the City of Warren Champion Meter Pit
readings for billing purposes until the issues with this meter pit are resolved. The Trumbull County
Sanitary Engineers Office would agree to share in the cost of resolving the issues with the City of Warren
Champion Meter Pit. We would agree to a 50/50 split of the cost per the language in the expired
Agreement. Our office would propose the first effort made would be to block all incoming flow to the
meter pit and evaluate the existing conditions of the meter pit. It may be possible to rehabilitate the
existing 24 inch Parshall flume which would provide adequate and accurate metering capability. Our
office would offer to assist in this effort as we have the equipment and sub-contractor to perform this
investigation. | would suggest a meeting to further discuss this proposal.



